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999 Mission De Oro Drive, Suite 106, Redding, CA 96003 
Phone: 530.242.1112 

exec@shasta.lafco.ca.gov  

Agenda Item:  8.a 

Meeting Date: December 5, 2019 

From:  George Williamson, Executive Officer & Kathy Bull, Office Manager 

Subject:  CSA #6 Jones Valley Municipal Services Review – Commission Requested Report 

Background: 
A County Service Area No. 6 Jones Valley (JVCSA) Municipal Services Review (MSR) was adopted by 
the Commission in April 2017. JVCSA is a dependent special district approximately 3,034 acres in size in 
central Shasta County, northeast of Redding and north of State Route 299. The CSA provides treated drinking 
water to approximately 469 service connections and has a Community Advisory Board. 
During the MSR preparation, Jones Valley residents inquired about other governance options. The MSR 
identified a Community Services District (CSD) or Water District (WD) as independent district options. The 
residents have the ability to petition LAFCo for CSD or WD formation. An independent district would also 
allow other services, such as wastewater, and an independent elected Board. To pursue this option, residents 
would prepare and file a LAFCO application, fee deposit, plan for services and a MSR/SOI.  
At the August 2019 Commission meeting, testimony regarding the MSR was received from two Jones Valley 
residents.  The Commission directed staff to review the MSR and report back with a quick analysis. 
Discussion: 
The JVCSA resident request appears to be prompted by a water allocation concern related to the CSA 
Keswick dissolution and assets transfer to Shasta CSD. While they felt system deficiencies weren’t fully 
considered in the MSR, their primary concern was that a Shasta County Water Agency (SCWA) water 
allocation for JVCSA would no longer be available. The November 5 2019 Shasta County CSD Project 
Water Contract Asset Transfer Board Report, SCWA Contract for Project Water (attached) and County staff 
communications provides following information: 

In 2005, Bureau of Reclamation contracts with SCWA were renegotiated with forty-year terms. The SCWA 
and KCSD (predecessor to CSA Keswick) Agreements were combined into a single contract between the 
Bureau and SCWA for up to 1,022 acre-feet (Master Agreement). The SCWA subcontracted 500-acre feet 
of this amount to the CSA. A successor contract is proposed with the CSD (CSD Contract). The 
recommended action would fulfill one of the LAFCO conditions in Resolution No. 2019-02 to transfer a 
water allocation to the CSD by Contract. 
The Elk Trail neighborhood annexation to JVCSA in 2008 determined that additional water supplies were 
necessary to serve the expanded customer base. Arrangements were made to temporarily transfer up to 
100 acre-feet of CSA Keswick’s 500-acre feet to JVCSA for the duration of the Master Agreement. The 
proposed Shasta CSD Contract would perpetuate that arrangement and maintain the JVCSA 100 acre-
foot water transfer through February 28, 2045. This addresses the water allocation issue and will be 
included in the next MSR update. 

Recommendation: 
Staff feels the MSR determinations are sufficient and recommends the Commission consider the discussion 
above and advise JVCSA residents that no further action to be taken until next MSR Update. 
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